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Dear Family and Friends-


Well, what is impossible with man is possible with God!! Shad and Fitz both got visas for five 
years, so we will be coming as soon as we can get tickets next week. (Note- They got tickets 
to leave Nairobi on Wed March 28 and will be arriving in Sacramento on the 29th) We are 
planning to stay for three months, so please let us know if you would like us to visit with you or 
your church.  Thank you for your prayers. We did get a new field opened with Bethlehem 
Evangelical Church in Kakamega.  We baptized eleven who were saved and were being taught, 
and one other man got saved.


We are getting tons of rain, praise the Lord! We have our gardens planted, and everything is 
green and beautiful in our area.  Some areas are flooding, forty-five people have died from that, 
and other areas in Kenya are having drought and starvation.  Today we had a hard time going 
up a freeway ramp on the way to Nairobi because of a herd of cattle going up the ramp to find 
something to eat.  some herders do this when they are desperate to keep their animals alive.  
Never a dull moment in wonderful Kenya!!  


Please pray for us as we travel and spread the gospel and for our family members left behind.  
We couldn’t make it without you!!!


Love and hugs not he way- Lois

Like our Facebook page@kem.uaem


